
 

 

ARCH CAPE SANITARY DISTRICT MINUTES 

 
19 June 2020 

 
A video teleconference meeting was held in light of the COVID-19 pandemic.   A quorum was present.   
 
Sanitary Board: Darr Tindall, President 
   Debra Birkby, Vice-President & Treasurer 

Chris Anderson 
Carl Matson 
Bill Campbell  

  
Water Board:  Dan Seifer (non-voting) 
    
Staff:   Phil Chick, District Manager 

Steve Hill   
      
Ms. Darr Tindall called the meeting to order at 8:33 pm.  
 
Public Comment:  None. 
  
Agenda:  Add DEQ loan process.  Mr. Matson moved acceptance of the agenda as amended which was 
seconded by Mr. Anderson. All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 

Consent Agenda:  Mr. Anderson moved acceptance of the consent agenda which was seconded by Mr. 
Matson.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 

 

Old Business:   
 

 

Biosolids Processing Plan / COVID 19:  (Information / Action)  Mr. Campbell moved to authorize Mr. 
Chick to take Biosolids to Seaside for the foreseeable future which was seconded by Mr. Anderson.  All in 
favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Chick reported that the district had been awarded $4K in COVID 19 relief funds and that the district 
has a decent chance of receiving additional relief monies.  Additionally he indicated that we would not be 
using temporary seasonal help this summer. 
 
Wastewater Treatment Plant Road Access:  (Information)   Mr. Chick said that Curt McLeod would be 
taking the first step in identifying a boardwalk path to the plant and additional information would follow. 
 

 
New Business:    
 

Resolution 20-05 SD Systems Development Charge Update:  (Action)  Mr. Campbell moved adoption 
of RES 20-05 SD SDC Update (attached) which was seconded by Ms. Birkby.  All in favor.  Motion 
carried. 
 
FY 2019-20 Audit Engagement Letter:  (Action)  A recommendation was made that an executed 
engagement letter be made on Accuity letterhead.   
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SANITARY: 

 

We received only 6.1” of rain in May. The wastewater plant received 3 Million Gallons 

of influent. 

 

Biosolids drying beds were filled last week. We’ll be hauling solids to the biosolids site 

some time in July. As of now, we will be doing this through the summer until the winter 

weather comes, when we will go back to having the City of Seaside process the District’s 

biosolids. 

 

Irrigation Site work and standard plant maintenance have been the main focus lately. 

 

The Ford Dump Truck is in the repair shop with a fuel injector problem. Once it is fixed 

we will start brush cutting the biosolids site.  

 

 

 

 


